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RFQ: CC-24 
DEBRIS MONITORING and RECOVERY SERVICES 

   
DUE: Tuesday, July 31, 2018 @ 2:00pm 

 
 

Addendum #1 
dated 7-24-2018 

 
The following questions have been submitted for clarification: 
 

 

Question 1:   Regarding the business auto liability insurance requirement, would the County accept a 
$1,000,000 combined single limit (i.e., there is no aggregate limit to the policy and the 
limits reinstates following a policy limits loss)? 

Answer: No.  
 

 

Question 2: RFP 1.b: Provide at least five references for which the firm has performed services within 
the past two (2) years that are similar to the requirements in the Scope of Services. Three 
of the references shall be from government entities for debris monitoring experience 
involving a minimum of 2,000,000 cubic yards of debris.  

 

            There were not enough events of large scale magnitude in the last 2 years that 
generated this volume (2,000,000 cy) of debris. Will the County kindly consider 
increasing the number of years for this requirement to 10 years and decreasing the 
required volume of debris significantly, i.e., 500,000 cy? 

Answer: The number of years is hereby changed to ten (10) years and the volume changed to 

500,000 cubic yards. 

 

Question 3: RFP 2.a: Experience demonstrating current capacity and current expertise in debris 
removal, solid waste and hazardous waste management and disposal. The proposer 
must demonstrate experience managing debris monitoring for at least three government 
entities involving a minimum of 2,000,000 cubic yards for each client. Recent debris 
monitoring from hurricane events is preferred. 

 



                             Could the same requirement of decreasing the required volume of debris significantly, 
i.e., 250,000 cy or less apply to the staff? 

Answer: The volume is hereby changed to 500,000 cubic yards. 

 

Question 4:      Page 4, Item 1.b) of the RFQ states,” Three of the references shall be from government 

entities for debris monitoring experience involving a minimum of 2,000,000 cubic yards 

of debris.”  

            We would like to ask if the County would consider changing the minimum 2,000,000 
cubic yards requirement to a smaller amount such as 500,000 cubic yards, more in line 
with industry standards? 

Answer: The volume is hereby changed to 500,000 cubic yards. 

 
Question 5:      In Section C Part 1, Qualifications of the firm the County asks for five references within 

the past two years including three references for projects with over 2,000,000 cubic 
yards. FEMA has criticized certain solicitations in the past for cubic yardage 
requirements that are excessive and can be seen to limit competition. Would the City 
please consider revising the cubic yardage requirement to a number more likely to be 
seen within Colleton County? 

Answer: The volume is hereby changed to 500,000 cubic yards. 
 
 

 


